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SUBJECT: University-wide Training on Sexual Misconduct Prevention

In February 2018, we announced that Boston University would implement mandatory
University-wide sexual misconduct prevention training for all students, faculty, and staff.
Throughout the fall, each of you received instructions for your assigned trainings, with a
completion deadline of November 15, 2018. These trainings are an essential part of Boston
University’s commitment to ensure that all members of our community are afforded a respectful
environment in which to work, study, and live.

We want to take a moment to thank all of you who have devoted the time to complete this
important training. So far, almost 80% of the University community has finished their assigned
trainings. By taking part in this effort, we are better equipped to understand and prevent incidents
of sexual misconduct, including harassment. Thank you for your commitment to this vital work
and for your participation in making our campuses as respectful and safe as possible.

However, there remain faculty, staff, and students who have not yet completed their mandatory
sexual misconduct prevention trainings despite numerous reminders and requests from
supervisors or deans. Therefore, if an individual has not completed their trainings, we will
implement the following steps:

e Faculty: 2019 merit salary increases will be withheld starting in September 2019;

o Staff: 2020 merit salary increases will be withheld starting in January 2020;

e Undergraduate and Graduate Students: Students who were enrolled in any coursework
during the 2018-2019 academic year will be unable to register for spring 2020 classes. In
the future, students enrolling at BU for the first time will be unable to register for a
second semester of coursework, i.e. a student beginning coursework in fall 2019 will be
unable to register for spring 2020 classes.

Each of these restrictions will be removed once the required training has been completed.


https://www.bu.edu/provost/2018/02/21/university-wide-training-on-sexual-misconduct/

Thank you once again to the many individuals who have completed their sexual misconduct
prevention trainings and for your support of this important initiative.

Resources for Faculty & Staff

Instructions, links to access the trainings, and general FAQs are available at Compliance
Services’ website. If technical difficulties have prevented you from completing the training,
please contact the IS&T Service Desk by sending an email to ithelp@bu.edu or calling 617-353-
HELP (4357). Any questions about the content of the trainings or the requirement should be
directed to the Equal Opportunity Office at titleix@bu.edu.

Resources for Students

Instructions, links to the course, and general FAQs are available on Wellness & Prevention
Services’ website. If technical difficulties have prevented you from completing the training,
please contact wellcourses@bu.edu. We understand that participating in this course may be
difficult for individuals who have experienced sexual misconduct. Please email
wellcourses@bu.edu if you are concerned about taking this course because of its content.
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